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~~ Brother Fairchild’s Corner ~~  
  

rothers, we introduced the Future Dads Program at the 

Undergraduate Summit in Houston. It was well received by 

the undergraduate brothers in attendance. As we continue the 

work under the Fatherhood and Mentoring Initiative we want to focus 

on helping young men understand what it takes to be a Dad.   

The intent of the program is to provide positive leadership and 

guiding points on helping young men realize what it takes to be a 

good if not great father. Our 

intent is to take a proactive 

approach in addressing this 

issue. Many young men become 

dads without having a clue as to 

what it takes to be a successful 

father. There is no one right 

answer, but our program is 

dedicated to helping build strong men who understand the role of a father in our families and in 

our communities. 

Both graduate and undergraduate brothers worked together to develop this program. The idea 

is to have a session bringing young men on campus together to discuss fatherhood and the issues 

related thereto. There would be a facilitator and panel which would include graduate and 

undergraduate fathers. As at the Undergraduate Summit and in locations where this program has 

been presented, the discussions have been great. It gives men and opportunity to share and discuss 

the subject of being a father and the things that you really need to be concerned about.  

There are some basic things that can put a young man on the right pathway in raising a f amily, 

and our Omega Future Dads Program is here to help do that. We are asking every undergraduate 

chapter to have a Future Dads program on their campus. If you have questions, feel free to contact 

me or your District Fatherhood Chairman. My email is rfairchi@msn.com. You can also refer to 

our website at (OmegaFandM.org) Click under programs. 

In Friendship Brothers, International Fatherhood and Mentoring Initiatives! 

B 

Brother Robert W. Fairchild  

Chairman 

“There are some basic 

things that can put a 

young man on the right 

pathway in raising a 

family…” 

http://www.omegafandm.org/
mailto:rfairchi@msn.com
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International Item: 
By Brother Michael Robinson 

 

Sigma Gamma Gamma Chapter 

Kids Ignite the Stage for the 2017 Black History Month Program 

 

 
 
Photo 1: Brother John Smith sons Kaleb and Adam participate in the Ruby Bridges play. Photos 2 – 3: Brothers 

John Smith and Keith Rascoe’s daughters participate in the School-to-Prison Play: Kennedy Rascoe acts as a 

mother. Ashley Smith takes on the police role. Photo 4: Brother Keith Rascoe’s son Keith Jr. holds bad decision 

sign. 

  

 
 

Okinawa, Japan - The children of Brothers John Smith and Keith Rascoe participated in the 2nd 

Annual Black History Month Program sponsored by the Okinawa Diversity Council held on Saturday, 

February 18, 2017 at Kadena High School in Okinawa, Japan. Over 20 children performed two plays 

featuring the story of Ruby Bridges and the School-to-Prison Pipeline.  

 

Brothers Smith and Rascoe were proud of their children’s efforts. They stated each child that 

participated in the Black History Month Program received a valuable lesson from experiencing the 

sacrifices made by those who paved the way for us today to attend any school of our choice. It was 

http://www.omegafandm.org/
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extremely important for the children to be a part of these stories to fully embrace what those times 

were like and about. In having them participate, this captured the attention of the youth that were in the 

audience as they were the intended recipients of the many messages indirectly and directly displayed.  

 The amount of dedication and commitment from the children during rehearsals meant they  

Understood that the choices they make affect their generation today and provide insight into what they 

can do to help the cause. Often, we try to shield our children from the negativity and dark places that 

the world sometimes offer, but this program was instrumental in removing the blindfold and allowing 

the children to have first-hand experiences. The Ruby Bridges Story was used to paint a picture of 

what it was like for children of colored to receive an education equal to their white counterparts.  

The School-to-Prison Pipeline Story was a direct connection to what we see almost daily with 

some of our youth today. This part of the play we really wanted to reach our youth and show them how 

easy it is to make one bad decision that will ruin your entire life. The importance of listening to their 

parents, focusing on their education, being mindful of the people they call friends, and more 

importantly that one bad decision continues the repetitive and vicious cycle of the school-to-prison 

pipeline. ///   

 

 OMEGA MEN, SAVING LIVES … ONE HANDSHAKE AT A TIME! 

 

 

 

“…handshakes are ironclad contracts…” 
Brother James E. Clyburn, U.S. Congressman (SC) 

 

 

Submittal dates: 

June 15 for publication  

July 1, 2017 

Send Information to: 

geodtaylor@sbcglobal.net 
 

 

http://www.omegafandm.org/
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FROM WHERE I SIT: 

  

arenting Time/Visitation - April 2017 - “Man…my baby momma is making it so hard for 

me to see my child. She won’t let me have no time with my son!” 
 

The phrase above (or some derivative thereof) has been spoken more 

times than any of us could possibly estimate! If I had a dollar for every 

time I’ve heard that sentiment expressed in my courtroom, I would be 

retired already and living in a villa in the Caribbean! 

As I have stated in earlier editions of this column, there are three main 

components that comprise the issues surrounding the legal status of 

children vis-à-vis paternity or instances of divorce: 

Custody 

Parenting Time 

Child Support 

Our prior discussions have focused on the issue of custody, which 

essentially provides the estranged parents with a framework from which 

to proceed with how they will move forward in their further relations with 

the child and each other. The next consideration for the estranged parents 

to resolve is the issue of Parenting Time. Back in the day this concept was 

more commonly known as 

Visitation.  

For our purposes, Parenting 

Time (PT) is the term that we will 

use. PT is essentially the schedule 

that the estranged parents enter that 

lays out when each parent will have 

their own individual time with their 

child. 

So…Lil’ Dude (LD), has been placed in the primary physical custody 

of Mother and the joint legal custody of both Mother and Father…now 

what? First and foremost, as with virtually all legal matters, if the parties 

can reach agreement amongst themselves, there is no need for court 

intervention and the court will endorse and adopt the plan agreed to by the 

parties. 

Where the parties cannot come to consensus, the court is required then 

to fashion a PT order which governs the conduct of the parties. In the 

scenario that has been laid out, Father is considered the Non-Custodial 

Parent (NCP).  

The work must then be done to determine a schedule of PT for the NCP. The overarching principle 

involved in reaching a viable PT schedule is that the schedule must clearly serve the best interest of the 

child. This phrase is highlighted here because it is a recurrent principle ascribed to by courts that preside 

over Family Law matters. It must be fully understood that the court has the mandate to put the 

considerations of the child over those of either mother or father.  

P 

 

The Honorable 

Gregory C. Pittman, 

Esq. 

“From time to time, I 

will share commentary 

and thoughts, from a 

legal perspective on the 

issue of Fatherhood.” 

***** 

Presiding Judge 
14th Circuit Court 
Family Division 

Muskegon County 
State of Michigan 

“There is nothing as 

critical as establishing and 

maintaining a healthy and 

consistent relationship 

with our children.” 

http://www.omegafandm.org/
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I cannot stress strongly enough that any effort to fashion PT that is not focused on what’s good for 

the child is going to be a difficult and frustrating effort. And ultimately, it will create more litigation, 

cost, and animosity that will poison the relationships of all who are involved. A parenting time schedule 

will be impacted by several factors. To name a few: 

 

Age(s) of the child(ren). 

Location/residence of the parents. 

Legitimate unique needs or circumstances of the child and the parents. 

Capacity of the NCP to fully exercise all PT that is granted. 

The “quality/character” of the NCP’s home environment, including the other 

residents of the NCP home. 

 

There are other factors that can come into play. Each case takes on a unique posture based upon how 

the parties present themselves. As always it is most advisable to be as flexible and accommodating as 

possible in presentation of your case. 

Typically, parenting time is negotiated between the parties. Most jurisdictions proceed from the 

principle that each parent should have as much time as the circumstances will allow. The above listed 

factors are where the equality of the division of parenting time begins to parse. For instance, the further 

apart the parents are, the more difficult to equalize parenting time. The child’s age and school enrollment 

situation affect the division of parenting time, etc. 

One of the most challenging points of contention that arises is the “character” of the extended or 

blended family environments that each of the parents create in their respective homes. So very many 

parenting time disputes come from the antipathy with which the NCP’s home environment is viewed. 

The usual argument proceeds along the lines of:   

“I don’t want my child to be around my ex’s significant other because he/she is 

a (drunk)(druggie)(abuser)(slut)(womanizer)(molester) (lazy good for nothing!)” 

Or whatever other description of unfitness may be alleged to apply. Another consideration here is, 

the issue of PT is a stand-alone issue and not tied to how the equally independent issue of child support 

is proceeding. What I mean is simply that the courts do not “award” PT based upon how compliant the 

NCP is in paying the court ordered child support amount. It is a popular misconception that if NCP is 

behind in paying child support, the court will “penalize” NCP by suspending or curtailing the amount of 

PT allowed to the NCP. By law, the two issues are NOT married together in that way! Custodial parents 

(often the mother) use threats of curtailing PT as a weapon against NCP (father). And, NCP declines to 

have a legitimate PT order enforced because they feel that because they’re not paying support, they don’t 

have the right to their court ordered PT (or because if they show their face, a warrant for failure to pay 

court-ordered support will be executed). 

Here is a familiar scenario that results in PT disputes. PT is expected to occur between the child and 

the NCP. What happens far too often is that NCP picks Lil’ Dude up, kicks it for a few and then drops 

Lil’ Dude off at Granny’s or Auntie’s crib. Custodial Parent asks Lil’ Dude what he did during NCP’s 

PT, and hears this story. Next step for CP is to petition the court to diminish NCP’s PT. And CP will be 

able to prevail because that PT is meant for NCP. Surely, spending time with Granny is appropriate, but 

the great majority of PT is EXPECTED to be with NCP. 

There are so many variables that can affect how parenting time works, and for as many different 

estranged couples with children to co-parent, there are that many different situations to work through. In 

http://www.omegafandm.org/
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the next edition of this column, we will work through a few common scenarios and how to approach 

reaching a good resolution. 

 There is nothing as critical as establishing and maintaining a healthy and consistent relationship with 

our children. The quality of those relationships is not predicated on simply having parent and child 

residing inside the same house. Being men and fathers who are accountable and responsible…every day 

and in every way, is what we should be about. That’s what all our children need from us… regardless of 

where we all live! Peace Bruhs!  

~~~ Friendship is Essential to the Soul! ~~~ 

 

 “What you know, Bruh?” by Brother Rev. Oliver Williams, 5th District 

 

THE DIALOG: The Pastor and the Young Brother! 

 

Pastor: “What’s up Que? You good?”  

Young Bruh: “Team, I’m straight.”  

Pastor: “That’s not what I asked…how’s the family?”  

 Silence…. (Young Bruh) 

Pastor: “Talk to me straight.” 

Young Bruh: “Pastor, I’m in trouble. My wife and I may be getting a 

divorce. I may lose my family.”  

Pastor: “How? What happened?”  

Young Bruh: “I was being owt with the Bruhs.”  

Pastor: “Owt,” what does that mean?”  

Young Bruh: “I have been going out with my chapter bruhs. I met this girl. 

One thing lead to another, and you know. So, my wife went to the doctor the 

other day. She has herpes. I have had some bumps for the past few weeks but 

didn’t pay any attention. I thought it was jock itch. Normally after a few days, 

it would go away.”   

Pastor: “Wow…What do you have to lose for you to wake up? What are you chasing? How are you being 

‘owt’? Bruhs, being owt has a price that many do not want to pay.”  

Young Bruh: (In Tears) What can I do? My wife won’t talk to me. She won’t let me see the kids. She is talking 

about divorce. I don’t know which way to go.” 

Pastor: You have assaulted her.  

Young Bruh: “I didn’t hit her. I never hit her.”  

Pastor: “When you gave her herpes, it changed her life, view, and possibly perception of you. Is being ‘owt’ 

worth losing all you have worked for? Do you want your children to grow up in pain?”  

 

n my years of working with men and fathers in pastoral counseling, I have observed some interesting 

trends and patterns of behavior. In cases of domestic violence that I handle, my eyes have been 

opened. Many cases of violence toward women have been domestic in nature and perpetrated by 

husbands, boyfriends, male friends, and/or relatives. While some may not agree, I believe a man assaults 

his woman, wife or girlfriend by giving her a STD (Sexually Transmitted Disease). Like the Young 

"Bruh” in the dialogue above, he was unaware; he did not know the consequences of his choices. And, 

he did not consider the results of his choices. Therefore, his relationships are in danger.  

I 

Brother Rev. Oliver Williams* 

www.he.-grace.org 
 

http://www.omegafandm.org/
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In my writings, “Lessons from Verbatims,”1 I share the impact of father absence to men in 

counseling. Most of the men I counsel are offenders of various types of domestic offenses. The term 

“owt” has matured into domestic violence. When “Bruhs” are being "owt," they behave and take 

unnecessary risks. These risks may include promiscuity, substance abuse, and a variety of actions with 

negative conclusions. Due to the Young Bruh’s thirst and hunger, his family was stricken by the trauma 

of parental inequity called “being owt.” I used the term parental inequity purposely. In real estate, equity 

determines the liquid asset or cash in hand. In relationships, equity is developed by the reduction of 

harm, proper usage of transparency, and creation of trust. Healthy experiences become timely payments 

for relationships to reach equitable margins in turbulent times to come.2  

 

Are you powerless over “being owt” and your relationships becoming unmanageable? Are you 

hungry and thirsty for things that have the potential for yielding hazardous results?  

 
*“What you know, Bruh” is designed to stimulate conversation about what often occurs but is never talked about within a context of 

prevention. “What you know, Bruh,” is an opinion piece that aims to promote healthy relationships and reduce senseless acts of violence 

toward women in our communities.  “What you know, Bruh?” by Brother Reverend Oliver Williams, 5th District 

 

******************** 

Omega Youth Leadership Academy and Phi Iota Chapter Host 

 Omega Men in Medicine Seminar

 
Omega Men: In Service to Youth and Community!! 

                                                           

Sources 
1. “Lessons From Verbatims,” Oliver Williams. Memphis, TN. 2017 
2. 12 Steps to Recovery: Alcoholics Anonymous. Dr. Robert Holbrook Smith and Bill Wilson.   

 

http://www.omegafandm.org/
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Phoenix, AZ - Brothers Dr. Ken Hill and Dr. Darrick Woods spoke to the youth about medical career 

pathways in addition to demonstrating medical instruments used by physicians to treat injuries. The 

event was held at Hope College and Career Readiness High School in Phoenix as part of the OYLA 

bimonthly enrichment series. The purpose of this was to educate and expose males of color to career 

opportunities in the medical field.  
 

 
Omega men Dr. Darrick Woods and Dr. Ken Hill captivates everyone 

Brothers Dr. Woods and Dr. Hill each shared their personal career pathways as black men and 

encouraged the youth that medical careers are "recession proof". (See related story about OYLA on 

page 16.) 

 

See our Website: 

 
www.omegafandm.org 

 

Submittal dates: 

June 15 for publication  

July 1, 2017 

Send Information to: 

geodtaylor@sbcglobal.net 

http://www.omegafandm.org/
http://www.omegafandm.org/
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Fatherhood and Mentoring Activity from Around the Districts: 

 

Omega Men’s Bold Testimony Moves Parenting Bill to Final House Committee 

Hearing, Annapolis, Maryland 
 

 
(Left-Right) Brother Frank Malone, Founder/CEO of 100 Fathers, Inc., David Smith, Co-Founder/Executive Director 

of the Children's Rights Fund, Author of the Bill, Senator, C. Anthony Muse, Brother Honorable Judge Arthur 

Burnett Sr., Ms. Shaynel Caldwell, Founder/Executive Director of Our Blended Families, Inc., Brother Thabiti Boone, 

Former President Obama White House Fatherhood Champion and Representative, and Brother Jeffery Diggs, Mu 

Rho Basileus; (See Story Below) 

 

2nd and 3rd Districts 

Annapolis, MD – On Thursday, 

March 9, 2017, members of the 2nd and 

3rd Districts of Omega Psi Phi 

Fraternity, Inc., provided testimony at 

the state capitol in Annapolis, 

Maryland.  

The Fatherhood and Mentoring 

Committee members joined forces at 

the Senate Judiciary Committee 

Hearing in support of a major Shared 

Parenting Bill that increases Father’s 

Parent Time and Involvement with  

their children, (SB0905). This 

important bill increases Father's 

Parent Time and Involvement with 

their children.   

The bill will help change the 

trajectory for families and certainly 

aid father’s in spending more time 

with their children.   

Brothers providing testimony 

were:  Honorable renowned and 

distinguished Judge Arthur Burnett, 

Washington, DC 3rd District; Frank 

Malone, County Commissioner, 

Office of the Mayor, Washington, DC, 

Commission on Black Men & Boys; 

CEO of Hundred (100) Fathers, Inc., 

Washington, DC 3rd District; and 

Thabiti Boone, former President 

Obama White House Representative. 

 Standing in support were 

Brothers Jeffrey Diggs, Mu Rho 

Basileus, member of 2nd District 

Fatherhood and Mentoring Committee 

and the Right Reverend Brother 

Courtney Miller, 3rd District Chaplain. 

Far too many Fathers are 

continually challenged with receiving 

minimal time and access to their 

children.  

One of the biggest “barriers” to 

father's time with their children, are 

laws and policies set by political 

officials, which are enforced and 

promoted by Family Courts. The 

http://www.omegafandm.org/
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Shared Parenting Bill removes the 

systemic bias against Father's, putting 

into law a father's right to more time 

with their children. 

Maryland State Senator, C. 

Anthony Muse, sponsor of the Shared 

Parenting Bill, received the necessary 

votes in favor of the Bill. Senator 

Muse thanked the members of the 

Fraternity who testified on behalf of 

the Bill. He said, the Bill was well 

received, due in part, “to the powerful 

Omega Men testimony and the 

Fraternity working with Father's” 

through its Fatherhood Mentoring 

Initiative. 

Next Step: The Shared Parenting 

Bill will move to the House Judiciary 

Committee for final hearing. Senator 

Muse will plan a meeting with the 

Fraternity regarding our efforts to 

once again testify & extend support for 

the Bill. Once the Bill clears House 

Committee, it will become law. 

Let's all continue to be reminded, 

Father's need support and advocacy. 

They want to be in the lives of their 

children. The Fraternity working with 

Father's is in the best interest of the 

children and families that need them. 

(Submitted and Co-authored by:  2nd 

and 3rd District of Omega Psi Phi 

Fraternity, Inc., Fatherhood and 

Mentoring Committee.) 

 

2nd District  
Supporting Two Legislative 

Bills 

 
Annapolis, MD – Tuesday, February 

14 and Thursday, March 2, 2017, the 

2nd District of Omega Psi Phi 

Fraternity, Inc., provided support to 

Delegate Pamela E. Queen, 

Legislative District 14, Montgomery 

County in Annapolis, Maryland at the 

Economic Committee Hearing.  

 

 
Delegate Pamela E. Queen and Donald 

Williams II, 2nd District Chairman, 

Fatherhood and Mentoring Committee 

 

The Fatherhood and Mentoring 

Committee assisted Delegate 

Queen in getting out word of two 

proposed legislations: 1) House 

Bill #459 – Higher Education - 

Adult Correctional Institutions – 

Job Training and Education Bill for 

establishing a training program for 

returning citizens; and 2) House 

Bill #847 – Expansion of 

Prescription Medication for 

Released Inmates who are 

Incarcerated or Institutionalized.   

Delegate Queen appreciated 

the Fraternity for lending its voice 

in efforts to provide inmates with 

workforce training, certification 

and experience for “in demand” job 

sectors. 

The 2nd District of Omega Psi 

Phi Fraternity, Inc., fully supports 

these proposed bills aims to aid 

incarcerated men and women that 

transition back to the 

community. They also allow 

approval for future release for 

certain inmates in the process of 

applying for Medicaid or health 

coverage through Maryland 

Healthcare Marketplace.  
Brother Jeffrey Diggs, Basileus, 

Mu Rho Chapter, supported the 

Fatherhood and Mentoring Committee 

at the Judicial Hearing by providing 

testimony to the House Bill #847.  Mu 

Rho Chapter in Annapolis mentor’s 

ex-offender fathers from their Adult 

Fathers Mentoring program.  

 

 

Brothers (L-R) Jeffery Diggs, Mu Rho 

Basileus; Dr. Jordan Baucum Colbert, 

J.D., Legislative Director, Maryland House 

of Delegates and Donald Williams II, 2nd 

District Chairman, Fatherhood and 

Mentoring Committee. 

 

Some fathers have successfully 

re-established themselves back into 

society.  Brother Diggs shared how 

fraternity members work closely 

with the Department of Social 

Services (DSS) to help the fathers 

discover their confidence, niche in 

life, employment training, 

employment, assess individual and 

http://www.omegafandm.org/
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family needs linking men to 

services.   

The mentoring program 

includes an array of health and 

human services such as, individual 

and group counseling, literacy, 

assessment of reading levels, life 

skills, employment opportunities, 

and one-on-one tutoring and family 

management counseling for 

children, teens, adults and families. 

Because of this new Legislative 

Focus, volunteers are needed for a 

Legislative Sub-committee. The 

purpose of the sub-committee will 

be to track and monitor Legislative 

House Bills that impact Adult 

Fathers and Young Males. If you 

are interested in serving on this 

subcommittee, contact the 2nd 

District FMP Chairman.   

Let’s continue to work together 

to change the trajectory on raising 

awareness, family engagement, 

involvement with children healthy 

development and impact across the 

2nd District.  

  

 

Tau Pi Chapter 

Mentoring Program 

  

Columbia, MD – 2nd District, Tau 

Pi Chapter of Omega Psi Phi 

Fraternity, Inc., initiated a 

mentoring program in 1994 at 

Guilford Elementary School.   

The goal of the program is the 

achievement of academic success, 

cultural enrichment, promoting and 

elevating the self-esteem of 

mentees through meaningful 

associations with successful adult 

black males as role 

models.   

Mentees are 

students ranging from 

3rd to 12th grades. 

The mentoring 

program is being 

administered with the 

guidance, support and 

oversight of Guilford 

Elementary School’s 

Alternative 

Education staff and 

School Principal. 

The program comprises of 

several mentoring sessions, a one 

and half hour session each week 

with Elementary School mentees 

and a session every other Saturday, 

which includes middle and high 

school mentees, for two and three 

quarter hours.  

During the weekly sessions, 

mentors support the Alternative 

Education Educator by assisting 

mentees with homework, focusing 

on academic goals, reinforcement 

of academic lessons being taught 

in the classroom, stressing 

behavioral compliance with school 

and social norms, and self-esteem 

building.   

On Saturdays, Mentors 

conduct a wide range of 

presentations and tutoring sessions 

such as reinforcement of math and 

writing skills, proper decorum, 

Black History & Famous Omega 

Men, personal hygiene, public 

speaking, drug awareness, 

SAT/ACT preparations, college 

application and scholarship 

preparation and anger 

management.   

Brothers of PLL Chapter and their beautiful daughters and 

grand-daughters and grandson. 
 

http://www.omegafandm.org/
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Field trips are conducted to 

museums, university campuses, the 

White House, Nations Capital 

Visitors Center and other points of 

interest. 

  In addition, several Saturday 

sessions have been conducted with 

mentee parents on being an 

advocate for their child, identifying 

and applying for college 

scholarships and the need for good 

parenting skills to achieve 

academic success. 

  Because of the mentoring 

program, school officials and 

mentee parents have been pleased 

with the influence of the mentoring 

program on their young men. (By  

 

Brother Frank Miles, Tau Pi 

Chapter FMP Chairman) 

 

3rd District  
Prince William County Father 

& Daughter Dance 2017 

 
Prince William County, VA – 

February 22, 2017 - The Brothers 

of Pi Lambda Lambda (PLL) 

Chapter, Omega Psi Phi Fraternity, 

Inc, participated in a Father & 

Daughter Dance on Saturday, 

February 18, as part of the 

Fatherhood Initiative (FI) and in 

partnership with the Prince 

William County (PWC) Social 

Services Program.  

 

Young ladies ages five to 

fourteen dressed in elegant, 

colorful dresses and were escorted 

by their handsome fathers and 

father figures who were equally 

dressed to impress. 

Brothers volunteered their time 

serving as surrogate fathers for 

young girls without dads. The 

Brothers also supported guest 

registration, the coat check-in desk, 

and other duties as assigned. 

Basileus Raymond Bell, Vice 

Basileus, Adrian Gore, Keeper of 

Records and Seal, Ahmad 

Andrews, and other PLL Brothers 

actively participated in all aspects 

of the dance. Other Brothers 

http://www.omegafandm.org/
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registered and brought their 

daughters or granddaughters to the 

event.  

The Chapter partners annually 

with the County’s Social Services 

Office and members of the Kappa 

Alpha Psi, Fraternity, and PWC 

Chapter, to represent positive male 

role models for the young girls. 

Activities included a special 

Daddy-Daughter line dance, candy 

shop, make-up station, arts and 

crafts, and dinner.  

Professional photographers 

captured the fathers and daughters 

dancing and enjoying the 

festivities. Photography included 

portraits of each family. 

Brothers Derwin Babineaux 

and Anthony White led PLL’s 

coordination and participation as 

the chapter’s FI Committee Chair 

and Deputy-Chair as the liaisons to 

the PWC Social Services Office. 

The Brothers’ diligent efforts 

include year-round communication 

with the staff and outreach to the 

Community.  

Prince William County Social 

Services Office designed the 

Fatherhood Initiative as a program 

to help build and strengthen father-

child child relationships for 

biological fathers sharing a co-

parenting relationship with 

mothers of their children. 

 
Brother Willie Frazier Jr., (Alpha 63) of Pi Lambda Lambda of Omega Psi Phi Fraternity, Inc., and Omega U Students of Potomac Middle 

Campus presents Principal Kevin Smith with the Distinguish Service Award for his contributions and Uplifting the Omega U program and 

Prince William County schools and community on February 9th, 2017 

The program helps: 

 

•  Fathers build increased contact 

with their children; 

•  Servicemen who have been 

separated from their children 

due to deployment; 

• Incarcerated or formerly 

incarcerated fathers rebuild 

strong bonds with their 

children;  

•  Non-custodial fathers provide 

financial support for their 

children. 

PLL will continue to support the 

Fatherhood Initiative as part of its 

full engagement with the 

community through social action. 

The Brothers make a difference 

and provide positive, consistent 

role models for fathers and their 

children.  
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Prince William County, VA – 

February 13, 2017 - Omega U 

continues to make a significant 

impact on the local community and 

the individual adults and students 

involved in and supporting the 

program. This year the program has 

now expanded to five schools 

across the region and continues to 

grow with over 90 mentees 

enrolled. 

Omega U is the youth 

mentorship program of Pi Lambda 

Lambda Chapter of the Omega Psi 

Phi Fraternity, Inc.  

PLL’s Omega U serves the 

greater community of Prince 

William County (PWC) Virginia 

by offering after school and in 

school character and mentoring 

workshops in five PWC campuses, 

40+ hours of community service 

projects, Science, Technology, 

Engineering, and Mathematics 

(STEM) labs, field trips, college 

lectures, and university tours on the 

weekends.  

Omega U serves 90 students 

from 3rd grade to graduating 

seniors in high school in the Prince 

William, Fairfax, and Stafford 

county communities. 

Since the Chapter’s founding in 

Dumfries, Virginia in January 

2004, PLL has supported public 

and community events across the 

region benefiting scholarship, 

health promotion, youth 

mentorship, citizenship, and social 

action. Pi Lambda Lambda (PLL) 

was recently named the Omega Psi 

Phi Fraternity, Inc., International 

Chapter of the Year Award. This 

recognition marks the third time  

 

since the Chapter’s founding in 

2004 that PLL was honored with 

the most prestigious honor 

bestowed by the Fraternity. 

 

6th District 
 

Father of Year Winner! 

Raleigh, NC – Brother Alton 

McCoy of Iota Iota Chapter in 

Raleigh, NC was named father of 

year and through the partnership 

with Proud Fathers, Inc. and the 

support from the Carolina 

Panthers, Marriott and Amtrak, 

Alton could spend the weekend in 

Charlotte with his family and 

attend a game. The winner receives 

a plaque, game tickets, hotel, round 

trip on Amtrak and $150 spending 

money. Not bad for being a  

 

 

PROUD Father! Congratulations 

Alton!  

 

 
Brother Alton McCoy, Iota Iota 

Chapter, Father of the Year 

 
District Father-Child Prayer 

Breakfast 
February 4, 2017- The Brothers of 

Iota Iota and Xi Mu Mu Chapters 

of Omega Psi Phi Fraternity, Inc. 

partnered with Proud Fathers, Inc. 

and Martin Street Baptist Church to  

Brother Jeffery Allen (Rho Theta 84) of Pi Lambda Lambda of Omega Psi Phi Inc., stands 

with students of Henderson Elementary on February 8th, 2017. Omega U partnered with 

Henderson Elementary in January 2017 to offer character development after school 

workshops. 
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host its annual father child prayer 

breakfast. This partnership was 

established 6 years ago, and the 

breakfast has grown each year. 

This year 200 men and children 

came together to fellowship and 

pray together.  

 

 
 

8th District  
Chi Phi Chapter 

Omega Leadership Academy 

 

Denver, CO - Chi Phi Chapter’s 

Omega Leadership Academy was 

one of several community partners 

of 100 Black Men of America's 

Project SOAR (Student 

Opportunities, Access, and Readiness) 

national campaign on low-cost 

options to provide educational 

services for low-income K-!2 

youth.  

The event was held at Denver’s 

Blair Caldwell African American 

Research library. Dr. Steve Perry, a 

nationally renowned educator, was 

the speaker and he has been 

featured on the Steve Harvey 

Show, CNN’s Black in America 

series and is an education 

contributor to various national 

cable news outlets.  

 

 
Tyrin Register and Dr. Steve Perry 

 

Tyrin Register, one of OLA’s 

best and brightest had the  

opportunity to meet and talk with 

Dr. Steve Perry after his 

presentation. 
 

Colorado Springs, CO - Xi Pi 

Chapter participated in the African 

American Youth Leadership 

Conference (AAYLC) held 

annually on the campus of 

Colorado College in Colorado 

Springs.  

This event has grown in 

magnitude since its inception and 

now serves as a program supported 

by corporate, civic, academic, 

religious, fraternal, social 

organizations and individuals in the 

community.  

Youth Workshops included 

Leadership Development, African 

American History, Conflict 

Resolution, Social Issues, College 

Preparatory, Science Technology 

Engineering and Math (STEM), 

Career Options, Computers, and 

Money Management. Xi Pi 

facilitated workshops, assisted 

with security and registered 

participants.  

 

9th District  
Highlights from the 2017 

Undergrad Summit 

 

Houston, TX - Brothers Robert 

Fairchild, Earl Wilson, Melvin 

Williams and Jonathan Gaines 

made two presentations at the 

Undergraduate Summit in 

Houston.  

The two presentations received 

extensive positive feedback. It was 

the opening salvo of the 

Fraternity’s Future Dads program 

on undergrad campuses. 

 

 
 

The program began with the 

viewing of the video Spit’in Anger 

which depicts the “Venom of a 

Fatherless Son addressing the 

anger Black Men and Boys harvest 

because of not having fathers in 

their lives.” 

The video was followed by a 

quick general overview of the 

Fatherhood and Mentoring 

initiative, then delved into the 

Future Dads program and process 

that was followed by a short 

survey. 
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12th District  
University of La Verne, 

‘STEM IN THE AIR’ 

La Verne, CA - On March 4, 2017, 

9th-12 grade students from 

Southern California, arrived in 

Bus-loads at the University of La 

Verne, to attend the 8th Annual 

Youth Leadership Conference 

(YLC) and STEM Career 

Conference hosted by the Inland 

Valley Uplift Foundation (IVUF), 

and Zeta Tau Chapter of Omega Psi 

Phi Fraternity, Inc.   

These fortunate 200 students, 

attended Workshop’s on Careers in 

Science, Technology, Engineering 

and Math (STEM) presented by the 

Coordinator brother Michael 

Haynes, a Compliance Engineer in 

the Toxic/Hazardous Waste Unit, 

SCAQMD.  

The presenter covered both the 

STEM Careers of the future”, and 

College Preparations for a STEM 

College major. “We are living in a 

Technology driven world and a 

Global Market place requiring both 

middle and High school students, 

especially Minority students to re-

consider their College major and 

Career field.”  

“We were always considered 

how fast we could run, and how 

good we bounce a ball; now we 

must begin focusing on Designing 

the running shoes and making a 

better Ball,” said Haynes.  

During the two one hour 

presentations, Haynes outlined 

curriculum updates made at the 

middle-high school levels in 

Science, Technology, Engineering  

and Math, while directing student’s 

in the identification of genetically 

modified vegetables verse Hybrid 

vegetables.  

He showed examples of the 

new career fields, i.e., 3-D Printing, 

Hazardous Materials, Genetics- 

(Designer Babies), Cloning, 

Unman- Aerial units (Drones), 

Aviation and Transportation 

management. 

Haynes emphasized, “we must 

Prepare our Students to think, not 

only globally, but Intergalactically, 

i.e. Occupation of the planet Mars”. 

Later, a 35- slide presentation 

showing STEM Careers of the 

Future, i.e., Transportation 

Management, Bio/Environmental 

Engineering, Genetic Modified 

Foods (GMO), Cellular/Computer 

Technology/GPS, UAS (Drone 

System S Operator) and Hazardous 

Waste and Materials Management. 

Haynes, closed out the 

presentation saying “STEM 

Careers are exciting career fields, 

and therefore, awarded (3) 

unmanned flying units (Drones) to 

students, in the 9th-11th grades that 

are interested in the fields of 

Aviation, Computer Technology 

and Transportation.  

Workshop evaluation, showed 

many Parents and Students asked 

for a longer presentation, next year 

on STEM Career and College Prep, 

and that there is not enough STEM 

incorporated into the current 

Science and Math lesson plans.  

STEM Program Tours the 

Crenshaw/LAX Transit Project-

Tunnel 

Inglewood, CA - December 10, 

2016 – Since 2008, Omega Psi Phi 

Fraternity-Phi Beta Beta Chapters 

STEM program, in conjunction 

with Phi Beta Beta Charities, Inc. 

(IRS tax exempt), Engineering and 

Math Program, promoting STEM 

Career’s and College Majors, 

among 6-12 grade Students in 

Southern California.   

 When the Crenshaw/LAX 

Transit Project is complete in early 

2019 it will open underserved 

portions of the Los Angeles region 

to a new Public Transportation 

Option and bring light rail closer to 

the Los Angeles international 

airport, via the City of Inglewood. 

“It’s very important for the 

residents of Inglewood and 

Crenshaw to connect to this 

network,” says STEM Program 

members Michal Haynes, and 

Norm Johnson. 

High school and Junior High 

school students toured the 

completed Metrorail tunnel that 

lies 70 feet below Crenshaw 

Boulevard. The tour was organized 

and led by members of the STEM 

Program, in conjunction with the 

Association of Black Professional 

Engineers  

After, the safety briefing, guest 

accompanied by representatives of 

Walsh-Shea Corridor Constructors 

a partnership between Walsh 

Construction Company and J.F. 

Shea Construction Inc., the group 

traveled seventy feet below the 

Crenshaw Boulevard, “where we 

saw principals of both Civil, 

Chemical, Electrical, Mechanical  
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and Computer System Technology 

put to the test”  

These tunnels will connect the 

three underground stations, located 

below Crenshaw Boulevard in the 

northern section between 

Exposition Boulevard and Vernon 

Avenue are being drilled. These 

tunnels will connect with the 

Crenshaw stations, before heading 

above ground and winding their 

way toward the LAX airport, 

through the Inglewood. 

Once completed, the 

Crenshaw/LAX line will have eight 

stations along 8.5 miles southwest 

of downtown Los Angeles. To the 

north, the project begins at 

Exposition and Crenshaw 

boulevards in the Crenshaw 

neighborhood of southwest Los 

Angeles. 

STEM Program members were 

told the “Construction is on 

schedule to be completed by the 

start of 2019 and Metro’s ridership 

projection anticipates more than 

16,000 boarding’s each day by 

2030.   

 

Operation Jump Start in 

Long Beach, California 
 

Long Beach, CA – Brother Jams 

Rucker, Rho Iota Iota Chapter has 

been a part of Operation Jump Start 

(OJS) for 5 years. OJS is a non-

profit mentoring/tutoring program 

for first generation college-bound 

students living in Long Beach. 

Operation Jump Start (OJS) 

seeks to follow young persons from 

8th grade thru 12th grade, 

providing tutoring, SAT prep, 

financial-aid workshops, cultural 

experiences, and college exposure. 

Brother Rucker’s current mentee is 

a 9th grader at Renaissance High 

School of Arts in Long Beach. “I 

commit to twice monthly outings 

with my mentee as well as twice 

weekly taking him for after-school 

tutoring at OJS offices,” he said. 

Brother Rucker is a retired 

educator, “it keeps me active with 

young black males and contributes 

to our Omega principles of 

manhood, scholarship and uplift,” 

he said. 

 

 
The picture is from 2017 MLK 

day parade in Long Beach.  Brother 

Rucker is in the center, holding 

banner. His mentee, Jasani Cole is 

directly behind him. (Submitted by 

Bro. James Rucker; he can be 

reached at or phone: 909 434-6580) 

 

Kappa Xi Chapter Omega 

Gents 

 
Las Vegas, Nevada - The Omega 

Gentlemen’s Club (Omega Gents) 

was started in 1989 and is still 

going strong. The Gents members 

are male students from 6th to 12th 

Grade.  

The goals of the Omega Gents 

are: 1) To develop character, 

leadership and improve the chances 

of positive life outcomes, 2) To 

boost academic proficiency and 

scholastic aptitude of mentees, 3) 

To increase the percentage of 

mentees passing proficiency exams 

and 4) To instill the value of 

service.  

Under the direction of Brother 

Jeff Sims (KX 2006) the Omega 

Gents have been busy in 2017 with 

more to come. The Omega Gents 

have or will complete the following 

activities and assignments: They 

meet with their Advisors every 1st 

and 3rd Saturday where their grades 

are reviewed via their on-line 

progress reports, they are evaluated 

individually and as well as a group 

on their completion of current 

assignments. 

Assignments that include 

learning and reciting selected 

poems, reports on black historical 

figures, learning parliamentary 

procedures, defining what is a 

Gentleman and tutoring for any 

member in any scholastic areas 

they may be need help with.  

They participated in the 

January 16, 2017 Martin Luther 

King, Jr Parade where they 

performed various steps and chants 

they were taught by Brother Sims. 

The Las Vegas M.L. King Parade 

is one of the largest in the US.  

The Omega Gents attended the 

7th Annual Black Book Bonanza, a 

Tribute to Black Literature on 

February 25, 2017. Several new  
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members were recently installed 

into the group with additional 

prospects seeking membership. 

Upcoming participation on 

March 18, 2017in the Destination 

College Event a day of workshops 

to assist college bound students 

prepare for the college experience 

hosted at the University of Nevada 

Las Vegas. 

The Omega Gents will 

participate in the 2nd Annual 

EMBODI Summit hosted by Delta 

Sigma Theta Sorority on April 29, 

2017 for students’ grades 6th to 9th. 

They will be competing in the 

upcoming STEM Solar Car Race 

competition on May 20, 2017 with 

prizes for the student participants. 

 
 

The members also enjoy several 

social outings. Omega Gents 

members have traveled to College 

Fairs and tours in California and 

Arizona with all expenses being 

paid by the Kappa Xi Chapter with 

support from the Uplift Foundation 

(a 501c3). The group has also 

completed several community 

service activities such as feeding 

the homeless. 

Brother Sims states their 

challenge is obtaining the 

additional funding needed to 

“expose our young men to more 

activities such college tours and 

youth development events 

throughout the United States.”  

Brother Sims stated the current 

Omega Gents are a determined and 

enthusiastic group of young men 

who will make a positive impact on 

their community.  

Other Brothers actively 

assisting with the Omega Gents are 

Brothers Khary Black, Gary 

Jenkins, Damon Hodge, Jermon 

Kearney and Charles Johnson. 

There have been about a 1000 

young men who have been 

mentored as part of the Omega 

Gents Program with 98% of them 

obtaining their High School 

Diploma and large number going 

on to College.   

A local example is Mr. Jarron 

Gray who was part of the Omega 

Gents program from 2004 to 2005. 

Jarron went on to obtain a B.A. 

degree in Economics at the 

University of Nevada, Las Vegas. 

Mr. Gray is currently a 

Business Banking Relationship 

Manager with Wells Fargo Bank 

and is very active in the community 

as a member of the 100 Black Men 

Las Vegas Chapter. He stated, “the 

Mentorship was very important to 

me and without the support I 

received I doubt that I would have 

gone on to college.”  

Mr. Gray really expressed his 

appreciation of Brother Damon 

Hodge who oversaw the program. 

Tax deductible donations to 

support the Omega Gents activities  

can be made through the Uplift 

Foundation of Nevada at 
http://upliftfoundationnv.org/donate/ 

 

10th Annual West Coast 

Educational Excursion 

 

Phoenix, AZ, February 2017 – 

Omega Youth Leadership 

Academy traveled to southern 

California from Arizona for the 

10th Annual West Coast 

Educational Excursion.  

Twenty-two 7th- 12th graders 

escorted by the brothers of the 

Phoenix Phi Iota graduate chapter, 

who served as mentors. The trip 

included tours of USC, Long Beach 

State, the California African 

American Museum, the national 

Black College Expo, and 

attendance to a PAC 12 USC vs 

Oregon State basketball game.  

The mentees practice their 

interpersonal communication skills 

with college officials. For 75% of 

the youth it was their first time 

touring a college.  This flagship 

educational enrichment trip has 

propelled over 35 young men to 

pursue a college degree since 2007.   

The trip was organized by the 

chapter’s Youth Leadership 

Committee lead by Brother Larry 

C. Ross. 

 

13th District  
 

Dad’s Role as a Father 

By 

Brother Michael Robinson 

 

Okinawa, Japan - Today being a 

single or married father presents  
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many challenges for dads. 

Fatherhood is simply more than 

just being a male parent. Fathers 

take responsibility, lead by 

example and most of all serve as 

providers. This may occur inside or 

outside of his home to include other 

children, family members and 

friends that need help or assistance. 

A father’s role never slows down as 

he continues searching for ways to 

fix and make things better. 

 

 
Brother 1st Lt. Courtney Arnold of Sigma 

Gamma Gamma Chapter with his son 

Corvez Arnold, 8th grade student at Lester 

Middle School in Okinawa, Japan.  

  
As Omega Men, we must keep 

our eyes open and focused using 

past experiences to make forward 

progress for our sons and daughters 

whom are watching us every day. 

We are truly building bridges on 

our journey into the future. To 

make our society and community 

better it starts at home with Dad 

leading the way. 

 

SGG Promotes MLK at 

Bob Hope Elementary School 

By 

Brother Michael Robinson 

 

Okinawa, Japan - Basileus 

Michael Robinson of Sigma 

Gamma Gamma Chapter was 

invited by the staff of Bob Hope 

Elementary School as a special 

guest to discuss the life and 

accomplishments of the late Dr. 

Martin Luther King, Jr. on 

Thursday January 12, 2017. The 

students thought Brother Robinson 

was Dr. King as he entered the 

room bearing resemblance with his 

astonishing mustache and black 

suit. 

 
 

Brother Robinson shared with 

the students Dr. King’s vision of 

love and respect for all mankind. 

He also emphasized how important 

non-violence was at that time in our 

history. Afterwards, the students 

were given an opportunity to ask 

questions. 

In his closing remarks, Brother 

Robinson stated: “Although Dr. 

Martin Luther King, Jr. is no longer 

with us here on earth, his dream 

lives on. Today, Dr. King’s life 

accomplishments, hard work and 

dedication to civil rights, still 

inspires young children, adults and 

senior citizens to do their best each 

day of their lives. Boys and girls 

please keep Dr. Martin Luther King 

Jr.’s Dream alive by focusing on 

unity, peace, love and happiness.   
 

 

 

About This Newsletter: 
The goal is: to include information 

from each District each quarter 

about their Fatherhood and 

Mentoring Initiatives.  

 

Submittal: District Fatherhood and 

Mentoring Chairmen should submit 

at least one Fatherhood Activity and 

at least one Mentoring Activity from 

their District each quarter to:  

Brother Dr. George D. Taylor: 

geodtaylor@sbcglobal.net 

Submittal dates: 

December 15, for 

Publication January 1 

March 15 for 

Publication April 1 

June 15, for 

Publication July 1 

September 15, for 

Publication Oct 1, and 

December 15, for Publication 

January 1 of each year. 
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